Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Your council is included on the list of English councils that have decided to adopt wide-area 20mph speed limits.

For the purpose of this request I define “wide area” as a zone covering many streets or all streets in a particular part of the council area.

I do not request any information for individual streets and I do not request a list of the names of the streets that are now subject to a 20mph speed limit.

I would be very grateful if you would let have the following information:

· When was the wide-area 20mph policy adopted?
The current Leicester City Council strategy on 20mph speed limits is set down in Chapter 6 of the Local Transport Plan (LTP3) which was adopted by Full Council in March 2011.  Below is a link to that document.

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/178149/local-transport-plan-part-a.pdf
· If the policy was adopted in a phased programme (a roll out programme) please let me know the dates it was implemented in that roll-out.
The 2011/2012 programme was approved in July 2011.

A programme for 2012/2013 and beyond was approved in June 2012.

A seven year programme starting 2015/2016 was approved in 2015.

This was extended to a 10 year programme finishing 2024/2025 in August 2019.

· Please let me have a copy of the evaluation/monitoring report on the 20mph programme, showing the impact it has had on collisions, casualties by category (killed, seriously injured and slightly injured) in those area that were converted  to 20mph.
An evaluation/monitoring report on the 20mph programme has not been produced. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
· Please tell me the date when the 20mph policy was implemented and the date when the evaluation was carried out.

The 20mph policy is set down in Chapter 6 of LTP3 which was adopted in March 2011.  As above, an evaluation report has not been produced.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

